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SCRC team members have spent the summer preparing to reopen in a manner that ensures 

the health and safety of patrons. Safety measures include visual cues for social distancing and mask 

wearing, multiple sanitation stations, limited capacity in the fitness rooms, and processes for staff 

cleaning of equipment. 

 

Four new weight machines and five new elliptical machines have been added to the fitness center.   

 

The SCRC will switch from a tuition-based model to a fee-based model upon reopening. The 

new pricing structure will simplify the process for patrons, who will no longer need to register for a PE 

class in order to use the gym and fitness center. 

 

The new fitness room fee structure reflects a discount for Emmet County taxpayers. Patrons may use the 

courts for basketball or pickleball by paying a daily rate or purchasing a punch pass.  

 

Community members will continue to be able to use the indoor walking track at no cost.  

 

b. NCMC Offering Another Free Google Certificate Program  

 

 North Central Michigan College is offering individuals a second chance to participate in a 

self-paced online course leading to a Google IT Support Professional Certificate, preparing them for 

entry-level IT support roles within a few months.  

 

North Central has collaborated with Google and Jobs for the Future to ensure that enrollees can 

complete the certificate at no cost. The college is among only 100 community colleges included in the 

grant.  

 

Google’s IT Support Professional certificate is regarded as a sought-after endorsement by 

employers, both locally and nationwide, including The Home Depot, Walmart and TEKsystems, a 

national IT consulting firm. 

 

  “This program provides a great opportunity for those looking to change their career or 

looking to expand their skillset and make themselves more marketable in a rapidly growing field, with 

abso�
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https://www.michigan.gov/whitmer/0,9309,7-387-90499_90705-522626--,00.html
https://www.michigan.gov/whitmer/0,9309,7-387-90499_90705-522626--,00.html
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In closing, please don’t Larry’s death be in vain.  Please do everything in your power to keep people alive 
and safe. 

   
Shannon Cummings 
Bereaved spouse of Larry Cummings 

  

Following the reading President Finley respectfully commented, “As always, please note that the 

information and opinions expressed in the letter I’ve just read are those of the author and do not 

necessarily represent the understanding of the College. 

 

Nonetheless, we want Shannon to know that we thank her for this input, and we embrace her safety 

concerns.  Holding safety paramount, we did our very best to keep students, staff, and faculty safe at the 

onset of the pandemic, and it is our aim to continue to do so. 

 

We also want Shannon to know that the North Central family grieves the loss of her husband Professor 

Larry Cummings.  We will all miss seeing him on campus this fall.” 

 

 

7. FINANCIAL REPORT 

Dr. Tom Zeidel, Interim Vice President for Finance & Facilities was asked by Trustee Fought to provide 

a financial report for July 2020.  Tom certified that the financials from July 2020 are within the adopted 

tentative budget for 20
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“This course will be set up so that students can do the face to face physical speaking that many 

of us have to do, but it’s also going to help students be able to do webinars, interviews, zoom 
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newly-renovated classrooms will come online at this time.  This includes classrooms 123 and 

124 (west end, upper level).  It is planned that Room 123 will shift from a standard classroom to 

a multi-purpose classroom at the holiday break.  Rooms 52 and 53 (east end, lower level) will 

remain offline as construction continues nearby. 

 

The Foundation Office Suite, Business Office Suite, and First Stop Shop will come online a 

month or so later.  The Addition, which includes three new classes on the lower level and the 

new Student Commons on the upper level, is scheduled for completion in March 2021.  The 

lobby areas located on the upper and lower levels in the middle of the building are slated to come 

online a bit later in the fall. 

 

e. Return to Campus Plan/Re-Opening Grid   

 

On Thursday, August 21, 2020 in a communication with the subject “Together as North Central” 

Return to Campus Plan was shared with the campus community and the public.  This 

communication included a revised Re-Opening Grid, as well as a more comprehensive reopening 

plan, referred to as “Together as North Central” Return to Campus Plan. 
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special issue of Composition Studies. The issue is specifically focused on corequisite writing 
classes, so there’s 

https://compstudiesjournal.com/current-issue-summer-2020-48-2/
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Campus Plan and the July Financial Statements.  The committee has no motions to present to the 

Full Board this month. 
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while home for the summer.  He can now officially say that both his son and daughter are alumni of 

North Central.  

 

13. UNSCHEDULED PUBLIC COMMENT 

None. 

 

14. ADJOURNMENT.  

Trustee Millard directed the audience to exit, beginning from the front, in a socially distanced fashion.  

There being no further business, it was moved by Trustee Millard and supported by Trustee Fought that 

the meeting be adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 

       

 AYES:  Trustees Fought, Kring, Keiswetter, Millard, Rasmussen and Shirilla 

 NAYS: None 

 

  

 

       /S/  Irma Noël, Secretary 

       /S/  Philip Millard, Chairman 


